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April 29, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

I am pleased to submit the Department of Transportation Director’s Office business case and proposed motion approving the business case. 
This business case and motion are in response to Proviso #6 in Ordinance 16374 (2009 mid-biennial supplemental budget for the King County Department of Transportation Director’s Office).
Of this appropriation, $50,000 shall be expended only after the executive shall transmit a business case for the director’s office that demonstrates in detail the extent to which the activities of the director’s office support and advance the missions of each division within the department of transportation and, as well, address the critical transportation needs of King County.  The business case will address, but not be limited to grant program plans, transit oriented development and other regional planning functions.
The business case shall be transmitted by April 30, 2009, and approved by council motion. 

The business case must be filed in the form of 11 copies with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and will forward copies to each councilmember and to the transportation committee, or its successor.
The attached business case describes the wide range of functions that the Director’s Office provides to the five divisions of the department:  Fleet Administration, Transit, Airport, Road Services, and Marine.  Each of these divisions relies on the staff and expertise of the Director’s Office as they provide transportation services that are critically important to the people and economy of King County.

As you will read in this report, the Director’s Office has played a prominent role in responding to the region’s transportation needs.  Actions taken by the office include serving as a leader in the planning process for the Alaskan Way Viaduct replacement project; finding new sources of funding for transportation services and infrastructure, including grants and federal stimulus dollars; launching the Marine Division to manage the King County Ferry District’s passenger-only ferry services; continuing to improve the county’s ability to maintain transportation services during major storms and other disruptive events; and representing the department in local, regional and state forums where transportation policy and funding decisions are made.
I look forward to the council’s review of this business case and to timely action on the proposed motion.  We appreciate this opportunity to share information about Director’s Office activities that support and advance the missions of each division within the Department of Transportation and address King County’s critical transportation needs.  If you have any questions regarding this business case, please contact Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation, at 206-684-1441 or via e-mail, at harold.taniguchi@kingcounty.gov. 
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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